
            9th February 2024

Dear Parents & Carers

Happy new Year – Again! 
On Friday we celebrated Chinese New Year – 
10th-25th February. We found out about the 12 
animal rotation and the race that the Jade 
Emperor started. Also the role of starting the 
year well and bringing good luck through food, 
colours and gifts. We watched a video of fire 
crackers being used to scare away bad spirits 
and lanterns symbolising people letting go of 
the past year and welcoming the new with 
good fortune. The celebrations also included 
30 parents coming in to eat a Chinese meal 
with their children at lunchtime.

A big thank you goes out to Ms Aulakh for all her work sorting out the lunch for us.

St Luke's News
A Christian school that serves a diverse community and works in 

partnership with parents to develop the whole child. 

新年好

恭喜发财



Which sign are the children?

Y6s - Snakes Y5s - Horses
Y4s - Goats Y3s - Monkeys 
Y2s - Roosters Y1s - Dogs
YR -  Pigs YN - Rats

Half-Term homework competition

Half term challenge
We are architects!

Make a model or design of ‘The school of the future’
What would be a good design for a future school? What key features would you 
include? What would you like in a futuristic school? Stables for horse rides? Swimming 
pools on site? Astro-turf? Flying saucer lessons? Solar powered rockets? Use your 
imagination! Think what the future holds! Draw it! Design it! And get ready to share it.

Your work could take any form
• Artwork 
• A 3D model
• An architectural blueprint drawing 
• Painting

All entries to Mrs Aulakh by the 19th February!

And remember - Your work will be displayed!

HAVE FUN! 

Mrs Tarbuck & Ms Aulakh



The Week in School
Y3s visited a Synagogue and Y4s visited a Hindu Temple whilst the Y5s were visiting a 
Mosque this week as the children found out about other faiths.

Y5s working on their mapping skills

Mental Health Week/s
This week just passed has been Children’s Mental Health Week and we have had a series 
of events to not only mark the importance of this occasion but to also share strategies with 
the children to make them feel even more safe and resilient. We actually started our work 
on this two weeks ago using a Youtube link provided by the Anna Freud Centre that 
champions the mental health of all children. There is a copy of the link below which takes 
you to a short 6-minute Youtube video and is introduced by the Princess of Wales. I highly 
recommend you look at it with your child. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oz1S66_pYTw

Escape if you can!
Continuing our focus on children’s mental 
health, we set a challenge to groups of our 
pupils and ‘locked’ them in an Escape Room 
on Wednesday and Thursday. The room 
focused on safe internet usage and the 
children worked in small teams to overcome 
a set of digital challenges that reinforced the 
principles of safe usage that lead to a 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oz1S66_pYTw


healthy mind. It was extremely popular with the children - and no-one was stuck in there at 
the day’s end! A massive thanks goes to Miss Koenig who resourced and set up the room in 
her own time and also to the children who engaged with the activity with such eagerness. 

Times Table Rock Stars

Our three winners from last week’s Times Table Rock Stars (TTRS) competition to raise money for the NSPCC – thanks for all your donations – we raised £236 



The Y6s are ‘Evolving’
Last week the Y6s visited the Natural 
History Museum to build on their work 
looking at Charles Darwin’s Theory of 
Evolution – they had a great time 
comparing animal fossils and 
skeletons and even human skulls!



Chatting with our children

Above is a nice poster that shows some of the strategies for extending your child’s 
speaking and listening skills. Everything in school and in children’s development in general 
is built upon these skills – it may be worth giving some of these strategies a go!

Y3 Botanists
The Y3s have been studying the features of different plants 
and comparing them.



Sporting Success

Badminton Champions
Congratulations to our Year 3&4 Badminton team for coming 1st in the Newham SSP 
Badminton Festival. The competition took place on Friday 2nd February at Lister school. 
Not only did they beat 7 other schools but they have also qualified for the 2024 London 
Borough Youth Games where they will be representing Newham. Well done, St Luke's is 
very proud of you.

Church News
Join St Luke's Church on Wednesday 14th 
February for Valentine's Day Free Family 
Cinema - a romantic family movie with free 
popcorn and drinks 2pm-4pm. Children 
under 12 must be accompanied by an 
adult.



More ideas for Half-Term
Fun with books!



Keeping Parents Informed

Last week (Feb 8th) we 
sent you this excellent 
advice flyer via 
Schoolping ton internet 
safety. This is also 
available to download on 
our website in the Online 
Safety page on our 
Parents Page and here.

The link below takes you 
to some videos that will 
help all children work out 
what is true online – it is 
entitled for children with 
SEND but like so much 
advice it works well for 
all.

https://
saferinternet.org.uk/send

https://www.st-lukes.newham.sch.uk/page/?title=Online+Safety+Advice+for+You+and+Your+Children&pid=82
https://www.st-lukes.newham.sch.uk/page/?title=Online+Safety+Advice+for+You+and+Your+Children&pid=82
https://www.st-lukes.newham.sch.uk/page/?title=Parents'+Page&pid=47
https://www.st-lukes.newham.sch.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=2654&type=pdf
https://saferinternet.org.uk/send
https://saferinternet.org.uk/send


Don’t forget to check out our events calendar below

and we hope you have a relaxing weekend

Matt Hipperson 
Head Teacher

Spring Term dates
12th-16th February school is closed for the Half-term 

holiday

Feb. continued
20th YR & Y6 Height and Weight monitoring from the Government
26th Y6 SATs & Stubbers online meet for parents
27th Institute of the Imagination (Ioi) workshops for Y1,2,3,4&6
27th Y5 visit Art Gallery
28th YR Vision & Hearing check
28th Y4 Romans workshop visit

March
5th Y5 girls visit Eastleigh Secondary for Female Empowerment workshops
7th World Book Day – dress up as character + Book Fair
8th AM Maths Learning Walk by external advisor
8th PM Tree pruning workshop from Trees in Cities
11-15th Science Week
11th AM How we teach reading morning parents invited
13th Y5 visit to Science Museum for Flight topic
18th-22nd Parent teacher meetings all week
20th  Y5 visit to Cody Dock – River of Hope
22nd Clubs end for the Spring Term
26th 2pm Y3&4 Easter Show – parents invited

27th March school closes for Easter Holiday at 1pm and 
reopens as normal on Thursday 11th April for the 

Summer Term


